Turning Point
Board of Directors Meeting 
June 19, 2018 

Legend:
MSP = Moved, Second, Passed
MSF = Moved, Second, Failed
TAB = Tabled for next meeting, please include on next agenda
REF = Referred to Committee or individual for action or further study
REP = Report, information presented, no motion enacted on information







In attendance via conference call:  Tim Churchill, Debbie Hinrichs, Kate Miller, Laura Adams,  Nancy Dennager, Mary Salois, Carrie Gates, Ellen Reed, John Armstrong, and Jolynn Houchins.  

Call to order:  Laura Adams, Chair of Board of Directors

CONSENT AGENDA—MINUTES AND APPOINTMENTS
Minutes--Minutes of the May 15, 2018 Board Meeting were provided to Board Members via email prior to the meeting. An Addendum to the minutes was also provided via email prior to the meeting.
Consent Agenda approved by acclamation.

REPORTS
Executive Director Report—Jolynn Houchins
Joylnn reported that she hopes to have the budget out by June 22, 2018.  She has tried to be very thoughtful while compiling the budget and considering the possible expansion that could be taking place within a year.  VOCA might also be relaxing their allotment periods which Jolynn will be exploring further while working on the budget. Completing the Financials has been an issue since there was a problem with the Internet which led to other problems.  A problem with the modem reverting to the factory setting led to a problem with the VPN.  The VPN not running prevents remote access.  This has caused Cindy Fulton, CPA no access to the Financials.  There continues to be some issues with CenturyLink which John Armstrong offered to assist with by contacting individuals he knows within the organization.  Jolynn further reported that the van is purchased and the invoice sent to VOCA. She also reported that there had been a fire on the premises.  It was in a tree stump that happened to be near the propane tank.  A client came back to the facility rather late on the night of the fire and noticed it.  Everyone was alerted and the Fire Department feels it was caused by a cigarette butt.  The situation was worsened as the security cameras were not working due to the problems with the internet and modem.  Even if they had been working the security cameras do not cover that spot adequately.  The security camera issue will be addressed in the future once they are working. 
   
Budget and Finance Report
No report due to Internet issues.




Facilities—Tim Churchill
Work Week is in the planning stages targeting late August.
Lora Mayor is developing a list of activities requiring labor and materials and canvassing Ellen and Jolynn for a list of volunteers from the past.
The goal is to send out a request for help to that volunteer list and include the work activities.
Jolynn also reported that they are attempting to get youth involved in the “work week” spirit.  Personnel will be contacting youth groups, 4H groups, etc. to determine if they would volunteer and perhaps have a work week for them and then a work week for the adults. 

Nominating Committee—Carrie Gates
Recommended for 3-year term renewal: Lauren Hopkins and Amanda Kelley.
Board Officer nominations: Laura Adams/Chair; Tim Churchill/Vice Chair;
Debbie Hinrichs/Secretary; Heather Haas/Treasurer 
Chair, Laura Adams asked for nominations from the floor.  There were none.
Election will be held during July conference call meeting

Ad Hoc Transition/Interview Committee—Debbie Hinrichs
1) It was decided, by the committee, to maintain the ED job description that was submitted to VOCA with no changes at this time.  NOTE: the description needs a revision date on each page
2) [bookmark: _GoBack]The following five broad goals were identified with Jolynn to complete what she sees  the definition of each should be in conjunction with her position.  She is to submit those to the committee by June 22, 2018.
1.  Fiscal Management
2. Staff Development/Human Resources
3. Client Wellbeing
4. Board Governance
5. Community Relationships
3) The Emergency Succession Plan remains unchanged per agreement of the Committee.
4)  Ellen’s contract involved some minor changes that Jolynn will also submit by June 22, 2018 and it was requested that the contract be reviewed by Lauren after the changes are made.





Ad Hoc Retirement Party Planning Committee—Carrie Gates
The committee met on June 8, 2018 at Cedar Lake Cellars to confirm most of the party details.  The party is scheduled for Friday, July 27, 2018 at Cedar Lake Cellars Little Red Barn from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m.  Invitations just went out over email prior to this Board Meeting.  The committee will meet again on June 22, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. at Cedar Lake Cellars to complete the plans.  Anyone wanting to attend is welcome. 
PR Committee—Kate Miller
Kate reported that she had interviewed Ellen regarding her retirement and there will be a press release soon.  Kate stated that after the release on the retirement and Ellen’s official retirement date a release needs to be done regarding Jolynn as the new Executive Director.  That will be coming up soon.  Press releases are coming in the Warren County Record regarding new board members this week and hopefully in the Missourian the weekend of June 23-24, 2018.  Kate needs to connect with Cindy Hanson regarding the releases of Harmonie Church and the Innsbrook construction crew’s work.  Laura is going to forward the template to Kate regarding the America’s Farmers Grow Communities press release.
Fund Development—Laura Adams
Laura reported on the net amount from Boots ‘n Bling which precipitated some discussion regarding the actual amount.  Laura will do a year end Fund Development Report in July with exact figures.  It was noted that overall donations have increased and the tax credit is at 71% of use at this time compared to 53% last year.  Laura also discussed the launch of the “Ellen G. Reed Legacy of 100 Sparkling Lights fund”.  She reiterated that the target donors for this small donor campaign are new givers, and people in outlying areas who do not participate in our other fundraising efforts—although everyone is welcome.  The goal is 100 donors giving a minimum of $100.00 per year, renewing annually.  Ellen has requested that this money go to the Reserve Fund.  We have handouts to promote this initiative and it is available as an electronic invitation also.

OLD BUSINESS
It was noted that the appeal to the Warrenton Board of Alderman did not result in any increase in funding from them or that they are even meeting the amount previously committed by them to Turning Point.  Ellen briefly explained the situation to new board member, John Armstrong, who has not been present in the past to hear the discussion.  Complete data has been provided as required by the Aldermen and presentation made.  The situation will remain at the forefront and Turning Point will continue to pursue this avenue of funding.
The biographical project initiated by Nancy Dennager  was addressed regarding the members of the Board who have responded and those who have not.  This information is for our use only and will be available in Dropbox.  Responses to adamslaura@mac.com were requested if you have not provided this information.   



NEW BUSINESS
The new FY 2019 Board Meeting Schedule was sent via email before the Board meeting.  To note is the August Board Retreat is the FOURTH THURSDAY (August 23rd) of August, 2018.  The November, 2018 Board meeting has been moved forward to avoid Thanksgiving week.
New Board member John Armstrong has asked his employer to donate a hog that will be processed by Davis meat to the Turning Point Shelter.  His employer usually buys several hogs at the local county fair and will be donating one which is greatly appreciated.  John is also going to approach additional employers with the same idea; however, he is not sure how this will turn out at this time.     
Ellen was asked to leave the meeting at this time.  This part of the minutes will be added as an addendum after Ellen’s retirement.

MSP --With all business being concluded, Mary Salois made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by John Armstrong.  Motion passed.

The next meeting is July 17, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. via conference call. 

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie  A. Hinrichs
Secretary
  


 
 
